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City of Culver 

City Contact List 

City Council 

Bart Carpenter - Mayor / Admin.
E-mail: bcarpenter@cityofculver.net

Luke Middleton – Streets/Stormwater

E-mail: lmiddleton@cityofculver.net
Josh Thody – Wastewater
E-mail: jthody@cityofculver.net
Tim Woods – Buildings/Fire
E-mail: twoods@cityofculver.net

Dave Beck – Safety/Code Enfor.

E-mail: dbeck@cityofculver.net

Chuck Rushing – Parks/Recreation

E-mail: crushing@cityofculver.net

Scott Ough – Public Relations

E-mail: sough@cityofculver.net

              City Contact 

Donna McCormack…541-419-5330

Email: cityhall@cityofculver.net

 

Catch Culver 

P.O. Box 368, Culver, OR  97734 
Phone:  (541) 546-6494   Fax: (541) 546-3624 

Hours:  8:00-12:00 & 1:00-5:00 M-F 
Email:  cityhall@cityofculver.net 

EMERGENCY 
Please call 911 in case of 

an emergency. 

Fire Department……….541-475-7274 
Burn Info Recording..…541-475-1789 
Police Dispatch…….….541-475-2201 
Animal Control……..….541-475-2201 
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Calendar of    
Events

Park Com. Mtg – 6:00 p.m. 16

City Council Mtg – 6:30 p.m. 21

Tickets are available at City Hall for the Crawdad Dinner or online. 

CULVER DEVELOPMENT SURVEY
Please help shape the future of Culver by completing the Culver 
Development Survey. We want to ensure our initiatives reflect the 
desires and needs of our residents.  By participating in the survey, 
you can contribute to the growth and improvement of Culver.  
Together we can crate a vibrant community that truly represents 
each and every resident. The survey is available at: 
https://forms.gel/BadNfh9eM9CQyRwX9  Or scan the QR code.  
Please contact City Hall at 541-546-6494 with any questions.
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Worship Services
 Culver Christian Church 
501 Fourth Ave. 
(541) 546-3301 

Church of the Nazarene 
600 Third Ave. 
(541) 546-3473

  

CULVER FOOD BANK
If you live in the Culver School 
District and need food, please 
contact Joanne at 541-546-
4502 to make arrangements to 
pick up food from our food 
bank.

       Sponsored by C.C.I.G.

The Recycle Center is open 
each month on the first and 
third Saturday from 9:00 to 
12:00 noon. The recycle 
center is located immediately 
west of the rail-road tracks 
on Iris Ave. (on the right after 
crossing the railroad track)  

Please call Dave at 541-379-
1409 for more information.

Fresh to You 
Mobile Food Pantry

3rd Tuesday of each month 
from 3:00 – 4:00 p.m. at the 
H.S. Ag Shop Parking Lot 
Free Food & no proof of ID or 

income required.
Text FRESH2CULVER to 

541-577-1673 for reminders.

 

City Council Meeting of July 17, 2023

Council Workshop – 6:00 p.m. Workshop presented by Caprielle Lewis from Business 
Oregon.  She explained the programs available and how they help communities.  She 
provided a handout and answered questions from the council.

Call to Order, Pledge of Allegiance, & Roll Call:  Mayor Bart Carpenter called the 
meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. and Councilor Woods led the invocation. Mayor Carpenter 
and Councilors Tim Woods, Dave Beck, Chuck Rushing, Scott Ough, and Josh Thody were 
present. The Agenda and Consent Agenda were both approved. Informational Items:  
Citizen’s Input:  Cindy Dix addressed the council and asked them to reconsider the Code 
Enforcement directive to the officer for the program to be complaint driven.  Old Business: 
Appoint Park Committee Member:  No applications were received and the council tabled 
the appointment.  Ordinance 2023-06 updating the City’s Flood Hazard Ordinance 
Requirements was approved.  New Business: Resolution 2023-11 Approving an amendment 
to farm lease with Macy Farms LLC was approved. Middleton, Ough and Thody were 
appointed to a committee to research and make recommendation regarding an Entry Sign.  
Beck, Woods and Carpenter were appointed to a committee to research and make 
recommendation regarding the Culver Employee Handbook.  Reports:  Linda Victorine 
reported the Urban Renewal District has an opening on the board due Barb Frazier resigning 
her position and a vacancy has been declared.  Patti Carpenter reported: 1) The Chamber 
meeting is the following day. 2) The 4th of July Parade went well. 3) There are many 
activities going on this summer.    Jack Ickler reported the reservoir is currently at 39% so 
there is still a serious shortage of water.  Brent Schulke reported he has processed 20 cases 
so far with 9 closed, 2 were unfounded, 2 are unwilling to comply, 6 are working towards 
compliance, and there was 1 an animal compliance issue.  Kim Symons reported: 1) She has 
been repairing the damages from the storm and met with the engineers to look at what part 
of the storm system is working and where are failures and problems. 2) The city needs to 
provide education on the appropriate uses for the drainage ditches. 3) They appreciate the 
local Girl Scout troop for helping put out flags on the 4th of July. 4) They have been busy 
working to control weeds and keep the city looking good.   Donna McCormack reported: 1) 
A Stormwater Master Plan meeting was held and the best alternative may include obtaining 
the rights to use nearby privately owned property. Alternatives are being considered and the 
council discussed contacting the owner to share the information.  2) The city received 
everything necessary for Shorty’s Taphouse to proceed.  3) The Community Center survey 
should be ready by the Culver Crawdad Festival which will provide people and opportunity 
to discuss the project and respond to the survey. 4) Councilors Woods, Beck, Ough and 
Mayor Carpenter and Donna McCormack are currently signed up for the LOC Conference 
on Oct 12-14th and the council was reminded if they cancel, fail to participate, or fail to 
notify staff in time to avoid charges to the city, the individuals are personally liable for 
whatever it costs the city.  Jered Reid reported: 1) Some of the nuisance violations can now 
be processed through the court system. 2) He also toured the city reviewing the stormwater 
system and feels it is important to review our ordinances to ensure they are appropriate to 
protect the stormwater system.  Council Reports:  Woods, Beck, Thody and Ough had no 
report.  Rushing reported he would like to commend the Park Committee for all their work 
on the Crawdad Festival and everything seems to be coming together very well with 
everyone doing a great job.  He also indicated Denise Woods deserves a very special Thank 
You for all her work on the project. Mayor Carpenter reported: 1) He met with the group 
working on the Community Pathway and provided a letter of support for the grant. 2) He 
will set a meeting with the fire department to discuss how to move forward with district 
consolidation. 3) He will discuss the Sheriff’s Office reports with them. 
Adjournment:  The Mayor adjourned the meeting at 7:35 p.m.

(Summary minutes only.  Complete minutes are available by contacting Culver City Hall.)
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